
  

 

 

 
Friday 23rd February 2018 

 

‘BELIEVE, ACHIEVE, SERVE’ 

Dear Parent/Carer 

We have had a great start to the 2nd part of the Spring term. 

Aren`t you noticing how the nights and mornings are getting 

lighter?  

 

Before half term Year 4 Led a Candlemass service in Church and 

for the school. Both services were very moving and enjoyed by 

parents and pupils alike. Thank-you to all concerned who made 

this a success. 

 

We are inviting you to a coffee afternoon in the school hall 

Friday 2nd March at 2:00 pm. We would like to share with you 

some of our ideas about how we are developing as a nurturing 

school and some of the practices we are doing and beginning to 

introduce. Please join us. It promises to be a very interesting 

afternoon…and there may be a cake or two on offer as well. 

 

Remember it is film night for years 3, 4, 5 and 6 this coming 

Tuesday. It finishes at 5:00pm. 

 

Our Year 6 have been to Robinwood this week on their 

Residential. They have had lots of adventures and have come 

back safe and sound. 

 

Year 1 footballers had a good time on Monday afternoon and 

played very well at the EFC Festival. 

 

Year 5 enjoyed an Athletics afternoon this week and had lots of 

fun. 

 

 

 

 

Forthcoming 

Events 
 

• Tuesday 27th 

February Film 

Night for years 

3,4,5 and 6.  

 

• Thursday 1st 

March PTFA 

Breakfast and 

World Book day. 

 

• Friday 9th March 

Coffee Afternoon 

to promote 

Nurture.  

 

• Thursday 8th 

March Mothers 

Day Gift Stall. 

 

• Thursday 15th 

March-Choir 

Concert (4pm) 

 

• Thursday 22nd 

March- Y5 

Passion Play 

 

• Friday 23rd 

March Break up 

2pm (Easter) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Dear Children, 

 Welcome back after the half term holiday everybody. We have some congratulations 

to give to Michael in Year 5 who won a Gold medal for being the best in North Wales in 

the blue belt category in Tae-Kwon-Do. We are so proud of you! He is also multi-lingual 

and can count to 10 in Korean. Michael, we didn`t realise you had such talents. 

 

I visited 2R this week to see how they are “buzzing with their writing” (Mrs 

Pritchard`s words). They were writing about the Dragon Machine and I have to say I 

witnessed some exciting and varied sentence structures, a wide range of punctuation 

and beautiful presentation. Well done children. 

 

I also had a treat on Tuesday afternoon when Jess, Isaac and Nat from 4R brought in 

cakes they had made independently. They were delicious. Thank-you so much. 

 

Class 4R were busy making dragons and decorating them. They told me the story of the 

animal race and how we get the names of the years on a Chinese calendar. Did you know 

that it is the year of the dog? 

 

 

 

Chris Chai  

(Assistant Head Teacher) 

 

REMINDERS 

• Please do not bring dogs onto the playground at any time. We thank you for your 

co-operation in this matter. 

• Thank-you for keeping the youngsters off the playground equipment at the end 

of the day. It really can be tricky to stay safe, as the children are coming out of 

school, if other children are in that area.  

• Parents and carers have no entitlement to take holidays during term time.  I can 

only approve these in exceptional circumstances.  Applications should include a 

written description of the circumstances.  Being taken out of school at any 

time is an obstacle to children making progress and should be avoided. 

• Please do not park on or stop at the yellow zig-zags during the times stated on 

the road side sign.  It is both dangerous and irresponsible.    

• Remember to use the voluntary one way system in the mornings and at the end 

of the day.  

 

You can follow us on Twitter @ursulineprimary do 

 


